Town of Antrim
Board of Selectmen

Minutes of the November 7, 1994 meeting.

Selectmen present were: Phil Dwight, Dave Boule and Tom Davis.

Also present was Police Chief Brian Brown.

The meeting was called to order at 7:20 p.m.

A lengthy discussion ensued with Chief Brown relative to salary levels in the Police Department and other personnel issues. No decisions were reached.

Dave moved to accept the minutes of October 24, 1994 as written. Tom seconded the motion - all were in favor.

Upon duly made motion the following items were approved and signed -

- 1. State of New Hampshire Department of Revenue Administration 1994 Sales Assessment Information Certificate.
- 2. Abatements: William and Leatrice Bezio \$194.10 Douglas Hatfield Jr. \$193.21
- 3. Application for Veteran's Exemption : Ronald Kurz
- A Thank you letter to Walter Horne for past years plowing assistance.
- 5. Warrant for the Collection of Taxes for second issue 1994 in the amount of \$1,795,601.19 and a supplemental warrant in the amount of \$155.28.
- 6. Intent to Cut for Peter and Joan Lee
- 7. Land Use Change Tax Lien Release in the name of Michelle Rabideau

A motion was made by Dave, seconded by Tom to extend permission for a trailer on the Girl Scout's property until April 1, 1995.

A motion was made and unanimously approved to accept the Tax Collector's deed for Robert K. Roche's property as he has not followed through on the payment agreement regarding taxes owned to the Town.

Antrim Board of Selectmen

page two

November 7, 1994

A review of Town expenses through October showed that, barring unforeseen problems, there should be a small surplus for the year.

A discussion of the problems with the current computer system followed. It was unanimously agreed that steps should be taken to upgrade the system especially to correct the networking malfunctions between the three work stations.

The following correspondence was reviewed:

- -Board of Land and Tax Appeals Abatement filing deadline
- -Board of Selectmen to Bart Mayer re: Robinson v. Town of Antrim
- -Building and Zoning Officer to Heirs of Byron Butterfield re: Failed septic system
- -Bart Mayer to William Drescher re: Town of Bennington v. Gertrude Davy
- -Bart Mayer to Paul Rinden re: Whiting v. Town of Antrim, et al.
- -Bart Mayer to Clerk of Courts re: Antrim's Pre-Trial Statement for Fairfield and Dorothy Whiting v. Town of Antrim
- -Memo from Phil to Bill Reid regarding allocation of costs for Annual Site Inspection and Post Closure Monitoring
- -Planning Board Notice of re-scheduled meeting for November 10, 1994 at 7:30 p.m. re: continued public hearing for Site Plan for Swiftwater Girl Scout Camp
- -David Bradley to Sheriff Chester Jordan re: Petition for Declatory Judgement for Town of Antrim v. N.H. Dept. of Education and Contoocook Valley School District
- -State of N.H. Dept of Transportation re: Highway Block Grant for 1995
- -Notice of Decision from Z.B.A. re: denial of variance for Erik Nycklemoe
- -Notice of Violation of Sewer Connection in the name of Craig and Annette Sprague
- -Average Stumpage Values for October 1, 1994 March 31, 1995

The meeting was adjourned at 9:40 p.m. Respectfully submitted, Phil Dwight